
Site History
GE Aerospace operated its Aerospace Instruments Control 
Systems Department from 1970 to 1989 at 50 Fordham 
Road in Wilmington, Massachusetts. The 13-acre industrial 
park spans the towns of Wilmington and North Reading. 
GE sold the property to Wilmington Realty Trust in 1989, 
but retained responsibility for any environmental cleanup 

associated with the site. Lockheed Martin acquired the site 
in 1993. While the corporation no longer owns the site, it 
retains responsibility for environmental cleanup associated 
with the former GE Aerospace business. 

In 1986, an environmental investigation by the 
Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection 
(MassDEP) identified the Fordham Road site as the source of 
the contaminants in the Stickney Well public water supply. 
The well was located 500 feet east of the site in North 
Reading. 

Four areas of concern were identified at the industrial park: 

•	 an underground storage tank farm located close to 
Building 1, which included a groundwater plume 
containing chlorinated solvents; 

•	 the Eastern Parking Lot area, which included soil 
impacted by Stoddard solvent, which is a light oil, and 
chlorinated solvents; 

•	 Outfalls 1 and 2 in the wetlands at 
	 the site, which included elevated  
	 levels of metals; and 

•	 an area near underground storage  
	 Tank K, which contained high  
	 levels of gasoline. 

GE began cleaning up the site in 1986 
by removing two of the underground 
storage tanks. Six more were removed 
the following June, and one more in 
1991. The pipeline to the last remaining 
underground storage tank, Tank E, 
was also repaired that year. GE began 
collecting and treating groundwater in 
the tank farm area in 1992. At the same 
time, the corporation began removing 



oil and solvents from the soil in the Eastern Parking Lot. 
Groundwater in this area continues to be monitored. 

Lockheed Martin installed a soil-vapor extraction system in 
the Tank K area in November 2000 to remove the gasoline. 
Wetlands near Outfalls 1 and 2 were cleaned up and restored 
in 2004. In 2002, the Tank Farm pump-and-treat system 
was shut down and replaced by a pump-and-treat system 
operating further east, at the edge of the parking lot and the 
wetland. This operation was augmented by injections of a 
specialized iron solution to degrade the chlorinated solvents. 
The second pump-and-treat system was shut down in 
2008. In 2011, Building 3 and the oil house at the site were 
demolished. Rubble from the removal was appropriately 
recycled, and underlying solvent-impacted soil was also 
removed and disposed of offsite at a licensed facility.
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Groundwater plume and site boundary according to the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (MCP)



determined that there are no indoor air issues at the site. 
While some light oil contaminants remain under the Eastern 
Parking Lot, there is no current pathway for human contact 
and excavations would require a soil management plan.

These findings are presented in Lockheed Martin’s Phase II 
Report of May 2017. Based on these results, the corporation 
developed a Phase III Remedial Action Plan (RAP) which 
evaluated cleanup options for the groundwater plume 
and contaminants beneath the Eastern Parking Lot. The 
chosen strategy includes monitored natural attenuation, 
a method that relies on natural processes to help clean up 


